Liberal Studies Committee 
Minutes 
October 22, 1998 
Breezedale, Mack & Bonya Room 
3:15 -4:l5 p.m. 

Members present: M. Sadler, B. Carter, B. Goodwin, R. Soni, M. Swinker, X. Wang, H.Wingard 

Guest: Janet Goebel 
Members excused: G. Gerlach, B. Mitchell 

Meeting called to order at 3:15 p.m. 

For Information: 
M. Sadler reported that Tribune Review reporter Jenna McLaughlin whose purpose was to follow up on the Commonwealth Fund Report conducted interviews on campus. Her specific agenda was to learn more about the development of the Liberal Studies program at IUP and to investigate the issue of course titles and content. She interviewed several synthesis faculty and sat in on some classes during her visit to IUP. She also planned to conduct interviews at California University of PA. for her report. 

Gail Gerlach has agreed to join the Liberal Studies committee as a replacement for Fall term for Nedra Nastase. 

Will once again ask Student Congress President for student representation on the committee. 

Action: 
Approved minutes from October 8, 1998 meeting on a CarterISwinker motion. 

Synthesis Proposals: LS 499 (Honors section), Fin de Siecle Vienna I, Dr. Janet Goebel and Mr. Ronald Ali was unanimously approved on a Carter/Wingard motion with the following recommendations: (1) course name should carry the roman numeral I and the HC 481 course that is offered concurrent with the LS 499 should carry the roman numeral I1 in the title; (2) amend course description to indicate that this course is not offered in Vienna, Austria but rather is the "pre-departure"course. 

Program Revisions: On a Wingard/Carter motion Approved the request from BS in Communications Media to remove the restriction regarding JN 105 from the list of acceptable Liberal Studies Electives. The proposed BS in Communications Media will read: "Liberal Studies electives: BE/CO/IM 101 (to be taken in the freshman year), no courses with CM prefix, not to include courses cross-listed with CM.” 

Discussion: 
M. Swinker shared input from a faculty who questioned why the Liberal Studies Electives list does not include courses that have been approved in other Liberal Studies categories (i.e. Philosophy and Religious studies category). There was discussion on the issue without action at this time. 

Adjourned at 4:15 p.m. 

